[image: image1.png]SAYREVILLE ECONOMIC & REDVELOPMENT COMMISSION
PUBLIC SESSION MINUTES
MEETING — OCTOBER 26, 2017

Chairman Michael D’Addio opened the meeting at 6:00 PM and announced
pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Law, public notice of this meeting was
advertised in the Home News Tribune and posted on the bulletin board in the
Borough Hall in Sayreville, and copies of this notice have been available to the
public and are on file in the Clerk’s Office.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

PRESENT: Chairman Michael D’Addio, Vice Chairman Don Newton,
Commissioners: Raniero Travisano, Thomas Pollando, Kevin Dalina, Rosetta
Fisher, Councilwoman Vicky Kilpatrick

ABSENT: Dennis Grobelny, Councilman Pasquale Lembo

ALSO PRESENT: Joseph Ambrosio, Executive Director, Jay Cornell, Engineer,
Michael Baker, Esq., Anthony lacocca, Esq.

Approval of minutes from prior meetings: 9/28/17
Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to approve the minutes for the September 28,
2017 meeting. Mr. Pollando made motion to approve the minutes; Mr.

Travisano seconded. Roll call;

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Newton, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Ms. Fisher, Mr.
Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick

Authorization for payment of bills — Non NL

Motion to approve bills (a) through (k). Mr. Pollando made motion to approve
payment, Mr. Dalina seconded. Roll call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Newton, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Ms. Fisher, Mr.
Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick
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Motion to approve payment of bills NL related, Non-Escrow. (When funds are
available (I) Mr. Pollando made motion made to approve, Mr. Dalina seconded.
Roll call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Newton, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Ms. Fisher, Mr.
Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick

Motion to approve payment of bills from Escrow Accounts. (When escrow
funds are available (m) through (r). Mr. Pollando made motion made to

approve, Mr. Dalina seconded. Roll call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Newton, Mr. Tra\)isano, Mr. Pollando, Ms. Fisher, Mr.
Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick

" Pending Matters

A. Waterfront Redevelopment

Dave briefed the Agency that the new developer has asked him to meet
with them this week. Dave stated that they are not ready for a public
meeting and they are moving ahead with the Bass Pro Shop. They need
more time to prepare for the public meeting. They were out at the site
and did a boat ride around the area. Their priority at the present is to get
the Bass Pro Shop ready. Dave said they gave positive signs and reviews
on the site. Mike D’Addio said they need to be aware that they must
come before the Agency first before proceeding. Dave said he would let
them know. Mr. Travisano asked about the closing of the Chevalier
Parkway exit going northbound tonight. Dave said he was not aware of
the closing and the Parkway has their own routines. Mike Baker stated
that Pru & NAP legal side are working on the documents necessary to
move along and go forward.

B. Leaf Industries

Mike Baker said they are here to make a presentation. They will present
under New Business.
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C. PRC

Mike Baker to discuss in private session. A letter was given out regarding
Gondek Drive with status report. He will discuss as part of COAH.

D. Hercules
Dave stated they completed 1* draft of the redevelopment plan for
comments and he received late this week. He will review and update the
Agency at the next meeting. He will discuss more in private.

E. CPV

Mike Baker said he spoke to the attorney a couple of times and they need
to provide insurance information and indemnification documents. Once
these items are received he will proceed.

Resolution to go into Private Executive Session

Motion made by Mr. Pollando; seconded by Ms. Fisher, motion carried.

New Business

A. Leaf Industries

Anthony Vignuolo, Esq., attorney for the applicant stated this was a
continuation of an application for development of the property regarding
the number of trailers being reduced and the building made larger. He
stated Mr. Vincente would present the updated application. Mr. Vincente
gave credentials stating he was LPE and has previously testified before
the Agency. The Agency accepted Mr. Vincente’s credentials.

Mr. Vincente then explained the number of trailers on the site and this
number was appropriate, they increased the size of the building and are
here tonight to ask for a decision from the Agency.
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He described the increases starting at 11,250 sq. ft. increased to 13,125
sq. ft. then showed an additional expansion subject to DEP approval of
17,500 sq. ft.

Mr. Vincente stated that the number of on-site parking spaces has been
reduced from 50 to 46 spaces. Mr. Baker asked if he had reviewed the
report from CME, Mr. Vincente stated he did review the report. Mr.
Vincente said that CME did an analysis of recently approved warehouses
and Vincent said that the ratios to the building size has no standards but
does rely on the particular use and what the user needs. Parking issues
for similar type uses are calculated by parking or trip generated as well as
occupants. Mr. Vincente stated he visited other sites all in the same
industry using containers and drums. He visited 4 sites 3 of which are
affiliated with the applicant. He described the parking and storage at all
the facilities and how they compared to the application. Mr. Baker
questioned Mr. Vincente regarding the parking and what the trailers were
being used for; Mr. Vincente said some were empty and some had storage
items in the trailers. Mr. Baker asked for the percentage of the trailers
empty and those containing storage items; Mr. Vincente was not sure.
Mr. Vincente said it would be 46 parking spaces and 4 loading docks.
Dave Samuel addressed the 4 sites mentioned in his report and provided
aerial photos of the sites which hard parking ratios that did not match
what the Applicant proposed. After a discussion on the differences Mr.
Vignuolo stated that if these photos were going to be included in the
testimony he would like them marked as exhibits. Dave indicated the
source of the photos were from Bing and Google. The photos were
marked as exhibits and the reports of Mr. Vincente & CME would also be
part of the record.

Mr. Baker asked Mr. Vignuolo if the applicant would agree to a condition
of approval restricting truck and/or trailer parking to the 46 stripped
spaces. Mr. Vignuolo agreed on behalf of the applicant. After discussion it
was decided that the matter would be held till the November 9 meeting
at which time the Agency will deliberate and make a decision.

Commissioners Comments

Mr. Newton asked about the change to the By-laws. Mike Baker said both he
and Joe Ambrosio will be working on this issue.
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Public Portion

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to open public portion. Ms. Fisher made motion
to open public portion; Mr. Dalina seconded, motion carried.

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to close public portion. Ms. Fisher made motion
to close public portion, Councilwoman Kilpatrick seconded, motion carried.

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to adjourn. Ms. Fisher made motion to adjourn;
Councilwoman Kilpatrick seconded, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan M. Kemble




